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MEMORANDUM 
 

To: Utah Public Service Commission 

From: Division of Public Utilities 

 Philip Powlick, Director 
 Artie Powell, Manager, Energy Section 
 Joni Zenger, Technical Consultant 
  
Subject: RMP/Toole County Petition for Review for Consideration by the Utility Facility 

Review Board Docket No. 10-035-39 (Action Request) 
 
Date: April 21, 2010 
 

On March 30, 2010, the Tooele County Commission denied Rocky Mountain Power’s 

(Company) application for a conditional use permit for the construction of the Mona to Oquirrh 

Transmission Project.  On April 8, 2010, the Company filed its Petition for Review before the 

Utility Facility Review Board under the authority of Utah Code ∫∫54-14-101 et seq.  The 

Company’s petition requests expedited treatment of the review and was filed with accompanying 

supporting testimony by Mr. Darrell T. Gerrard and Mr. Brandon D. Smith.  The Division 

received an Action Request on April 13, 2010 in this matter. 

The Division’s attorney and management attended the Commission’s Scheduling 

Conference on April 15, 2010.  The Commission issued its Notice of Procedural Schedule on 

April 20, 2010.  The Division’s attorney intends to file a request to have a second public witness 

day for non-Tooele county residents, to be held in the Commission’s hearing room. 

The Division worked with Commission staff and have completed an RFP for a consultant 

if needed for the review process.  In addition, we have a contract completed and in place.  The 

Division will participate as needed and as requested by the Utility Facility Review Board.  In 

light of the above, the Division requests that this Action Request be closed. 
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cc:  Michele Beck, Office of Consumer Services 

Dave Taylor, Rocky Mountain Power
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